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Fall Foliage Season 

October promises some of the best driving opportunities of the year! We are fortunate to live in a scenic 

and historic region of our country.  The Hudson River, Delaware River, Catskills and Berkshires have 

beautiful scenic drives for the fall.  Western New Jersey, Bear Mountain, Harriman Park, and the 

Shawgunks attract many visitors with their colorful foliage and rural charm.   There are plenty of events 

to enjoy this season, which is an invigorating time of the year to take your MG on an outing with your 

club friends, and family.  - RB, Editor 

 2018 HALLOWEEN RALLY 
Sunday, October 28

th
 is the next running of our infamous Halloween Rally, 

once again hosted by Gary Perrault & Charlie Tregidgo, our most 

benevolent (but also tricky) Rally Masters.   
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2018 Meeting Dates 

 Club meetings are usually 

held at 7:30pm on the fourth 

Tuesday of each month:   

We will meet one hour earlier 

at 6:30 on September 25 for 

Oktoberfest. Next is October 

23, November 27, December 

TBA  

2018 OFFICERS & TRUSTEES           MEETINGS 

Meshing Gears is a publication of the MG Car Club  Central Jersey Centre, a 

non-profit organization established in 1962, and is dedicated to expanding 

and maintaining interest in British sports cars. 

The MG Car Club - Central Jersey Centre is an affiliate of the North 

American MGB Register, USA; the American MGB Association, USA; The 

MG Owners Club, UK; and the MG Car Club, UK founded in 1930 as the only 

factory supported and approved organization for all Mgôs. 

Membership in the MG Club is open to all. Ownership of a MG is not a 

condition of membership. 

Have a contribution to our newsletter? 
Please send it by the 25th of the month to:  

Rich Breton:  rbreton@optonline.net  Publication is the 1st of each month. 

Visit our  

website at 

mgccnj.org 

 

 

 

President     

Vice President                    Steve Wagoner               swag11@gmail.com 

Treasurer Karl Marx                        
973-267- 3630 

falco4@optonline.net 

Secretary  
Rudy 

Bescherer  
rdbescherer@yahoo.com 

Trustees at Large                Ole Flandrup oleMGB@gmail.com  

 Eliot Ganek                     ejganek@yahoo.com 

 Ed Orna ejorna@verizon.net 

Advisor Butch OôConner bfo@spsk.com 

Britfest Chairman               
Charlie 

Tregidgo       
tregidgolaw@gmail.com 

Event & Rally Coordinator               Bob Knecht mgbowner@warwick.net 

Meeting Refreshments Steve Gastwirth stevegastwirth@aol.com 

Membership Chairlady      Mary Hayes    mgmidgetmary@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editor         Rich Breton rbreton@optonline.net 

Regalia Chairman                Gary Perrault gperr@optonline.net 

Technical Advisor                Dave Collier                   dacollier1@yahoo.com 

Webmaster   Mike Ruane mike@revelation.com 

2018 Member  

of the Year                             
Skip Murray  

Are you a member  

of the MGCCCJC? 

Annual dues are 

only $25. 

The benefits 

& events 

 continue all year! 
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SEPTEMBER MEETING      Club Oktoberfest

Reporting & Photos by Ole Flandrup 

We had around 45 people including kids. It was held inside again this year, which worked out very well because it 

was pouring outside.  Steve and his helpers did a fantastic job, everything was delicious and there was so much 

food variety and quantity.  If someone walked away hungry, donôt blame the cooks. It was a very pleasant evening 

with lots of conversation and laughter as well as Oktoberfest food.  Well done, thank you Steve & Co. 



4 

SEPTEMBER MEETING      Club Oktoberfest

Nancy Knecht made a custom MG cake 
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MEMBER ACTIVITIES   Multi-Club BBQ & Car Show 

Reporting & Photos by Rich Breton  

Over 60 British Car Club Members enjoyed the Multi-Club BBQ, Pool Party & Car Show at Rich & Peg Bretonôs 

home on Saturday, Sept 8.  Participants came from the MGCC, NJ MGTR, ENYMGAC, JTC & JAG.  Warren 

Hansen & Peter Plombchek provided the live Jazz Music.  

More photos are online at: http://s1239.photobucket.com/user/phototraveler/library/2018%20Multi-Club%20BBQ%
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MEMBER ACTIVITIES   Brits on the Beach Show 

Reporting & Photos by Rich Breton     

Club members Rich Breton, Jill Fisher, Ole Flandrup, Eliot Ganek, Serge Martynovych, Gary Perrault & Ralph 

Scarfogliero participated in another enjoyable British Car Day at Ocean Grove on the Jersey Shore, hosted by the 

Positive Earth Club on Saturday Sept 16. 
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MEMBER ACTIVITIES   Brits on the Beach Show 

Jill & Gary receiving a royal welcome.  Looks like she liked their MGs. 

Eliot, Jill, Ole & Gary enjoying the show.    Photos by John Kurassy 


